TOWN OF BREMEN SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON May 15, 2025, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present: Steve Page via ZOOM, John "Boe" Marsh and Wendy Pieh

Town Representatives: Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk, Keena Cates, Dept. Town Clerk,

and Ann Nesslage, BCC

Public present: Kim Hetherington, Henry Goldberg, Martha Frink via ZOOM and

Walter Radloff.

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by Chair Pieh.

Chair Pieh gave an update on the following items:

Town Landing project. The float is currently be addressed for replacing decking and any other part of the float that may need attention. Once that is completed the second float and ramp will be attached to the dock system. The dock and piling issues will be done in stages as to not hinder any summer traffic. The shoreland stabilization part is being handled by Gartley & Dorskey due to the permitting process, this will continue once the permit is in place.

The town reports will be mailed directly to property owners from the printer, these will go in the mail approximately the first week in June. The town will have a box of additional reports at the Town Office. Mailing approximately 715 reports to property owners.

The baseball field, the town is currently waiting for estimates for different companies, once these are received the information will be discussed at a Selectmen's meeting. The goal is to have the infield grass removed, pitcher mound created, backstop, fencing and dug outs. Moving forward, working with Lincoln County Little League on sponsorships for the dug outs or even possible donation from local lumber yar is being discussed.

The RSU 48 budget vote was held on Tuesday, May 6th at Great Salt Bay School. There were approximately 59 registered voters at the meeting with 22 being from Bremen. The budget for the pre-k through 12th grade passes. Bremen will se an increase of just under 49K over last year.

Ann Nesslage, BCC, discussed that Naomi Martin and Susan Davis are working on an invasive display to be placed in the hall of the Town Center. There has been a dead loon was up on the shore of Biscay Pond, it was determined the loon died of lead poisoning. Coastal Rivers will be putting in a new bog bridge. Bob Barkalow will begin the invasive treatment process in the next few weeks.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the minutes of May 1, 2025.,

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the warrant of May 9, 2025.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the board voted to adjourn at 5:23.

ATRUE RECORD ATTEST:

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk

BREMEN BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Wendy Pieh, Chair

John Marsh

Stephen Page